MINUTES
BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
FEBRUARY 3, 2021

The Downingtown Borough Council met in regular session on February 3, 2021 at the
Municipal Government Center, 4 W. Lancaster Ave., Downingtown, PA, Members present:
President Gazzerro, Vice President Rakoff, Councilors Van Dyk and Horstmann. Also
attending were Mayor Dague, Solicitor O’Keefe and members of Borough staff. Councilor
Feldman did not attend.

President Gazzerro called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Recognition/Awards - Mayor Dague administered the Oath of Office to Dr. Angela Howard
who was appointed to fill a vacated Councilor seat.

Approval of Expenditures for Period Ending January 31, 2021 - Vice President Rakoff
made a motion to approve the expenditures for the period ending January 31, 2021,
Councilor Van Dyk seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Borough Council Minutes (January 6, 2021) — Councilor Horstmann made a
motion to approve the minutes of January 6, 2021, Councilor Howard seconded; motion
carried unanimously.

Citizens to be Heard - None

Deferred Business - None

New Business

Trestle View Village (Conditional Use Hearing) — Solicitor O’Keefe announced the conditional
use hearing was being opened for the sole purpose of continuing it to March 3, 2021 at 7:00
p.m. to allow for required written notification to property owners.

Note: There was no testimony from the applicant nor from the public this evening.

Pension Committee (Citizen Member) — Mr. Sullins reported the Borough is interested in a
citizen from the Borough to join the pension committee.

523 W. Pennsylvania Ave. (Fence) — Deferred

For the Good of the Order

President Gazzerro announced the weekly trash/recycling will be picked up on Saturday,
February 6 due to delay caused by the snow.

Councilor Van Dyke reported Dane Décor will again be placing the hearts on their showroom
window.

Mayor Dague reported a Sustainability Advisory Committee is being formed in conjunction
with meeting the clean, renewable energy initiatives.



Adjournment

Vice President Rakoff made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:11 p.m., Councilor
Horstmann seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
TNl

Millie Byerly
Assistant Secretary



